## **Department of City Development**

Brian F. O'Connell, AICP Director of City Development

Joseph G. Heck, AICP Assistant Director of City Development



Room 306 - City Hall 730 Washington Avenue Racine, Wisconsin 53403 262-636-9151 Fax: 262-636-9329

November 21, 2008

Mayor Gary Becker Members of the Common Council c/o Janice Johnson-Martin, City Clerk

Subject: Request on behalf of Adams Outdoor Advertising that its lease for 830 Racine Street and 841 South Marquette Street be extended.

Dear Mayor Becker and Honorable Aldermen:

This department has been working with Adams Outdoor Advertising on the renovation of its billboards in the City of Racine. The sites of the above listed billboards are leased from the City. Adams desires to replace the billboard structures at these locations; however, the time remaining on the lease does not justify the expense.

Adams is willing to modernize the billboard structures if the term of the lease can be extended.

I respectfully ask that this item be referred to the Public Works and Services Committee for its review and recommendation.

Sincerely,

Brian F. O'Connell

Director of City Development

C: Scott Petlewski, Adams Outdoor Advertising Robert Weber, City Attorney Richard Jones, Commissioner of Public Works File